
 

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING  
BETWEEN THE  

UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE 
AND THE  

AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION, AFL-CIO 
 
Re: Temporary Resources for COVID-19 Related Cleaning Requirements  
 
In order to accommodate those installations staffed by Maintenance Craft Custodians where supplemental 
cleaning resources are needed due to COVID-19 related absenteeism, or where postal custodians decline to do 
COVID-19 related required cleaning, the parties agree to the following provisions: 
 

1. Available postal career custodians, either Full-Time Regular, or Part-Time Regular, within the facility shall 
be utilized up to the maximum hours allowed by Article 8. Postal custodians may volunteer to be utilized 
outside the facility after completing their regularly assigned duties.  

 
2. Due to COVID-19 related absences, the Postal Service may utilize temporary contract cleaning services 

where postal custodial staffing within the facility is not sufficient to provide the necessary cleaning as 
required by MMO-031-20, Influenza and Coronavirus Cleaning Contingency, and/or MS-47, 
Housekeeping Postal Facilities, up to the identified frequencies.   
 

3. When there is a confirmed positive COVID-19 case, and the postal custodians assigned to that facility 
decline to do the necessary cleaning out of personal concern, the Postal Service may utilize contract 
cleaners to ensure that the facility has been properly cleaned in accordance with the Center for Disease 
Control (CDC) guidelines and related Maintenance Management Orders (MMOs).  Following such 
cleaning, postal custodians will be utilized in the facility for normal cleaning (MMO-031-20 and MS-47).   
 

4. This temporary contract cleaning will not impact postal custodial staffing or reduce work hours of 
Maintenance Craft custodial employees that are available for work at the facility.  Available postal 
custodians will be scheduled in accordance with item 1 above.  Postal custodians who decline to do the 
positive COVID-19 cleaning as stated in item 3 above, will not be considered available for the duration of 
such cleaning.        
 

5. Where temporary contract cleaning services are used, the following will be provided to the local APWU 
president:  copy of the contract (including the statement of work), duration of the services, name(s) of the 
contract custodians, and weekly schedule (subject to change based on local need).   
 

6. This temporary agreement does not modify or alter in anyway the provisions of the current Collective 
Bargaining Agreement between the Postal Service and the American Postal Workers Union (APWU), 
including the MOU Re: Subcontracting Cleaning Services. 
 

7. Any modifications to this agreement must be between the parties at the USPS Headquarters, and APWU 
National offices. 

 
These provisions are applicable beginning March 3, 2020.  This MOU will expire May 17, 2020. The parties will 
revisit this issue immediately prior to this MOU’s expiration to determine if extension is appropriate. 
 
This agreement does not establish precedent in any future negotiations regarding contract cleaning.   
 
 

        
________________________________   ________________________________ 
Doug A. Tulino      Mark Dimondstein  
Vice President, Labor Relations    President 
United States Postal Service     American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO 
 
Date: April 22, 2020     


